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Question 

 

 

“Will the Chair advise whether the two non-executive members of the Board (Deputy S.M. Ahier of St. 

Helier North and the Connétable of St. Clement) were involved in the discussions and subsequent 

agreement of the pay award for teachers; and, if not, why not?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

 

The first meeting of the States Employment Board took place on 5th February 2024 shortly after the election 

of the new Council of Ministers, and sat with a quorum comprising the Chief Minister, Deputy Malcolm 

Ferey and Deputy Rose Binet. The meeting approved the revised pay offer to teachers. The two non-

executive members of the Board were appointed at a later date and were provided with an update on the 

teachers’ pay negotiations. 

 


